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Dear Families,
Thank you to all the families who allowed 90 Lady Lumley's students to support our Year 5/6 Open
Evening on Wednesday this week. The school was absolutely packed to the gunnels and we had some
great feedback from prospective Year 7 parents and some excited Year 5 and 6. Our sixth form were
out in force showing the 6 year journey they have been on and sharing their plans for Apprenticeship
and University. The Enrichment Offer gave Mr Mann the opportunity to drum up the next generation of
Duke of Edinburgh candidates and Ms Rueth showed our brilliant library off. I would also like to
recognise Keegan, George, Kate and Poppie who spoke to an audience of 500 without looking even
slightly nervous.
Mrs Welburn-Kelly has had a day of Year 11 Musicians in their GCSE performance exams and there are
many other subjects preparing students in class and after school for their PPEs. Our Geographers have
been on fieldwork this week and the Art and French Department travel to Paris next weekend. Year 8
visit Scarborough Science Fair next week and the BBC are in at Lady Lumley's to talk about careers
today. On Wednesday next week we have a Sixth Form Experience Day for Year 11, building on their
planning from Year 10 and from this year in tutor time.
A reminder to all families - Lady Lumley's have a training day on Thursday 12�� October so the school
will be closed to children.
Clair Foden
Headteacher

Spotlight on Life
What a busy half term it has been for Life, both in and out of lessons!

Year 7 have begun the year by discussing how to identify good and bad
qualities in a friendship. Soon they’ll be discussing body image and the
impact the media can have on this. Year 7 were also visited by An Invisible
Man theatre group this week and saw ‘Wherever Home is…’, a production
looking at how we cope with and manage change.

In Year 8 there have been plenty of opportunities to start thinking about the
future, through Life lessons, where some students have every detail of their lives
mapped out, and through participation in the Green Energy Challenge, where
students came up with solutions to problems ranging from recycling in school,
reusing clothes and collecting solar energy! Next week’s trip to Scarborough.

In Year 9 we’ve been focusing on looking after our physical health, and soon we’ll
look at the impact that vaping can have on this, something we’re looking at across
KS4 as well. Given the range of vaping products, students have seen this video

looking at what studies have found inside unregulated vapes.
BBC Bitesize Visit

BBC Bitesize have been in school today as part of a national roadshow promoting Careers education.
Students across a range of year groups had the opportunity to listen to representatives from Quorn,
BBC Radio York and Flamingo Land as they shared their passion for their careers. More information to
follow in the next edition!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=suehWZFEKkQ


Year 11 District Netball Tournament
On Tuesday 26th September the Year 11 Netball Squad travelled to Ryedale to compete in the District
Netball Tournament for their year group.
Playing the previous week, the girls where excited to put into practice the focuses from their training
and experience. They arrived and got straight into their warmup and evaluated the competition as they
arrived team by team. Seeing familiar faces and identifying strong players from each team, the girls
began to think tactics and game play.
The team of L Jordan (GK), J Benson (GD), A Colley (WA), L Brown (C/WD), L Gwilliam (GA), E
Woodmansey (GS), J Felgate (GD) and I Mcneil (GS), where ready and raring to go.
In the first game the squad where bringing determination and teamwork to the forefront and showed
amazing game play and communication. Competitors of Scarborough College, Ryedale, Scalby and
Malton where all unique in their game play and tactics, however the girls were able to analyse and
workout their strategies to gain possession in the game and work towards scoring some goals. Game,
after game, they found their rhythm and players and coaches on the side-line were impressed by their
ability.
In the end the girls came 6th, however a lot of recognition was given for their positive attitude and
team spirit in each game. The girls have worked hard and we hope that the attitude and spirit
continues as the academic year continues.

Year 9 netball tournament
In this tournament we played 5 games. We won 2 games, against St Augustine's School and Scalby
School. This gave us lots of confidence for the remaining games. We then drew 1 game against
Scarborough College, which we were really pleased with. We then went on to lose 2 games against
Malton and Ryedale. Meaning we came 3rd overall, just one place off qualifying for the county round!
We played great for our first game back and cant wait to play again. Well done girls !
GS - E Adens, GA - I Davison, WA - A Simons, C - L Bayes, WD -R Goldier, GD - A Dobson and GK - R
Hodgson
Report written by A Dobson



A level Chemistry
A level Chemists visited the University of York to take part in a tour around the Chemistry department
before attending a lecture delivered by Nobel prize winner, Richard Henderson. This lecture informed
students on applications where chemistry meets biology and computing. This was an excellent
opportunity to open eyes and minds to future paths they could take in science.

Miss Wilson

https://www.york.ac.uk/news-and-events/events/public-lectures/sem1-23-24/electron-cryo-
microscopy/

https://www.york.ac.uk/news-and-events/events/public-lectures/sem1-23-24/electron-cryo-microscopy/




Dates for your Diary

Tuesday 10th October - Y8 Scarborough Science and Engineering Event, Scarborough Spa
Wednesday 11th October - Y11 Drama Theatre Visit:  ‘Metamorphis’, York Theatre Royal

Wednesday 11th October - Y11 Sixth Form Experience Day
Thursday 12th October - Staff Training Day (School closed for students)

Sunday 15th to  Wednesday 18th October - KS4/5 French and Art Visit, Paris
Monday 23rd October to Friday 27th October - Y11 PPE Week

Friday 20th October - Y10-13 Drama Rehearsal - Fear in the Forest, Dalby Forest
Wednesday 25th October - Y12 Geography Fieldwork, Northallerton

Thursday 26th October - Y7/8 Music Service Demo Session
Friday 27th October - School Closes for Half Term

Monday 30th October - Y10-13 Drama Performance - Fear in the Forest, Dalby Forest
Monday 6th November - Students Return to School

Useful Contact Information:
Main School Office: 01751 472846

Admin/Attendance Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy
Finance Email: finance@ll.coastandvale.academy

Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy
Transport Email: transport@ll.coastandvale.academy

https://twitter.com/LadyLumleys
https://www.facebook.com/ladylumleysschool/


Have you heard of Britian’s got Talent well why not
enter Pickering Rocks Talent!

Are you a singer, dancer ,in a band or do you have
any talented animals . All welcome!

To enter please follow the link

Book your tickets here to be apart of the audience

We would love to see as many of our students
taking part.

If you would like any more information please see
Mrs Steadman.

https://kirktheatre.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/Pickering-Rocks-Talent-App-Form-Oct-23.pdf
https://kirktheatre.co.uk/

